
The administration and the Student Government Association (SGA) are working hard to make the 2004 yearbook a success.

The administration first initiated the idea of reestablishing a yearbook that had existed several years ago. SGA President Fred Gordon, SGA Vice President Kevin Brown, and SGA Secretary Lorelei Richey met with the yearbook staff and conducted research on what they need to have an established organization. Their research concluded that a quality product would require $15,000. This resulted in a proposed plan written by Kevin and Fred on how to make yearbook an organization rather than its current status as a club. 

Because of SGA bylaws, a bylaws change would be necessary to facilitate the change of status for the yearbook.
The proposed change to the SGA bylaws, according to the March 2 SGA minutes, is that “$7,500 of the student activity fee will be directly allocated to the Yearbook Organization at the beginning of the academic school year.” This change would place Yearbook in the same category as the Campus Activity Board, which does not fall under the Budget and Management (BAM) committee of the SGA, and gets a set amount each year. The yearbook organization would be required to make a presentation to the SGA at the beginning of each year just like CAB is required to do. 

The administration has failed to submit a written proposal concerning this proposal so at the March 10 SGA meeting, the proposed bylaws amendment was tabled and will be brought up again at the March 31 meeting. 

The proposal specifically states that the $7,500 from the student activity fee would go to pay for half the product cost of the yearbook. It also states that the administration would fund $7,500 as well in addition to 

hiring a university assistant who would train new members and help the group develop a quality product. 

“I feel that having this club turned into an organization will allow them to publish a creditable product,” said Fred Gordon, President of SGA.

“These proposals have been received by the administration but more research will need to be done,” explains Mr. Dennis Hannon, Vice President of Finance and Administration. He said, “on a practical level this [proposal] needs to be looked at.

The total cost of the yearbook in 1997 was $22,500 but Mr. Hannon says that since then the advent of digital cameras may mean that it would be cheaper to produce a yearbook than in the past but considers the $15,000 figure to be a low estimate. 

“The SGA will have an additional $70,000,” said Hannon. This comes as a result of an increase of the student activity fee from $60 a semester or $120 for a year to $70 a semester or $140 a year. The increase comes because of an increased number of clubs and an increased need for funding by clubs. 

“I hope this [yearbook] will succeed for the benefit of students and faculty to treasure their memories in a well-published product,” said Fred. 

According to the Yearbook’s Editor-in-Chief Katie Balkan, the yearbook will feature the following sections: senior, residence hall, student activities, clubs, sports, candids, faculty, and advertising. She emphasizes that the yearbook isn’t just a book for students who live on-campus but that it’s goal is to “get everyone represented in the book and show the wonderful things people have been doing.” 


By looking at past yearbooks, the staff determined that next year’s yearbook would better utilize space, have more pictures, and use captions to identify people in pictures. Past yearbooks are available to view in the 

University Archives on the fourth floor of the library. 


Katie went on to explain that a yearbook is a record of what people did and that it celebrates diversity and pride in one’s school. A yearbook is a book that will allow us later to look back at our college days. 

In response to these proposals, Katie said “the yearbook organization appreciates the support of Dr. Carter [ECSU President] and SGA in developing a successful yearbook.”

